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December 2022 
 
Dear Brothers, 
 
A blessed New Year to all of you.  As time draws near for our Once-Again-Annual Three Rivers 
Retreat, I take this time to remind you of some housekeeping items. 
 

1. Tips for the staff – $10 cash.  We collect this at the beginning of our retreat.  As always we 
express our thanks for the wonderful meals and helpful service they provide for us. 

 
2. Happy Hour – $10 cash.  We also collect this at the beginning of the retreat. 

 
3. If you wish to receive the Continuing Education Credits for this retreat through Concordia 

Seminary, St. Louis, the cost is $25.  You may pay this by cash or check.  If by cash, exact 
change, please.  Checks should be made out to Concordia Seminary.  If you are requesting 
CEU credits, please pay at the beginning of the retreat and then follow up by completing 
and returning the required form at the conclusion of our time together. 
 

4. Bring questions and experiences for discussion and sharing.  As in times past, we have set 
aside significant scheduled time for this on Monday afternoon.  Our calling as intentional 
interim pastors poses special challenges and holds special joys while we serve God’s 
precious people during in-between times.  It is good that we spend this time for mutual 
conversation and consolation. 
 

We again look forward to our time together.  If you have questions, you are welcome to contact 
me:  allensteinbeck@gmail.com or 805-591-9883. 
 
Your brother in Intentional Interim Ministry, 

 
 
 

Allen Steinbeck 
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